
Because the groups have created the service structure, they have final 
authority over all its affairs. By the same token, the groups also have the 

final responsibility for the support of all its activities. The two go hand and 
hand. 

Twelve Concepts for NA Service, “Second Concept” 
 

The short and sweet of what this is and how this works… 

This is just like the business meetings that we hold at our groups each month. Nothing more 
difficult than that. However, the items that we are voting on do not just affect our local group(s), 

they affect all groups around the world.  Our groups conscience decision is not the only decision 
however, our groups conscience decision matters. So that no addict need ever die of the horrors of 
addiction, we as groups join together so that our collective voices can be heard and our message of 
hope carried to the addict that still suffers. The Narcotics Anonymous World Service Committee 

has items that need group input and motions on the floor that need to be voted on by the 
groups. The motions on the floor that are up for vote are as follows: 

Motion 1- To approve the NAWS Long-Term Goals, which serve as the foundation of the NA 
World Services Strategic Plan (…discussions regarding the goals that NA at the World level has 

for Narcotics Anonymous as a whole.) 

Motion 2- To approve the IP contained in Addendum A,” Mental Health in Recovery” as 
Fellowship approved recovery literature.  (…this is a very real issue for a lot of us in the rooms. 

Outside issues are not outside issues if they affect us on the inside.) 

Motion 3- To approve the revisions to the FIPT Operational Rules contained in Addendum B. 
(…discussions regarding our literature and the use of the NA Service Symbol)  

Motion 4- To approve the revisions to NA Intellectual Property Bulletin #1 contained in 
Addendum C (discussions regarding permission being required for the reprinting/copying of 

NA books) 

Motion 5- To approve the initiation of the established process to revise the Fellowship 
Intellectual Property Trust in the 2020-2022 Conference Cycle (discussions regarding updates 

to the fellowship Intellectual Property Trust (FIPT)) 

Rod D. who is our regional world delegate will be facilitating the workshop and will share with 
us all that is going on and how we can help.  

A copy of the Conference Agenda Report with the topics up for discussion can be downloaded 
from the following link: www.na.org/conference 

 


